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-of Subgrant No. 76-A3094-4-A known as the O'Connell Youth Ranch Project. The

ter discussion, it was moved by Mrs. Bradley that this sum be deposited as a
reimbursable to the General Fund. Motion seconded by Mr. Neis and carried

Ng further business, the Board adjourned to meet on Wednesday, January 4,
1978. ; ; .

D. E. Mathia County Clerk Peter A. Hhitenightv (:/)Chairnan

January 4, 1978

The Board of County Commissioners of Douglas County met in regular adjourned
session with all members of the Board present.

Approved the minutes of the meeting of December 29, 1977.

The Board approved Commissioners Cancellation Orders No. 1733 and 1734. Or-
ders are on file in the office of the County Clerk.

The Board noted receipt of an application for a cereal malt beverage license
from David C. Billings for use at the Alvamar Racquet Club, Route 4, Lawrence
Kansas. The application was signed and remitted to the Wakarusa Township

Board.

The Board also noted receipt of an application for a cereal malt beverage
license from Robert G. Nixon for use at the Midland Farm Store, Route 3, Law-
rence, Kansas. The application was signed and remitted to the Grant Township

Board.

Dean Sanderson, public works director, notified the Board that Christine J.
Coffman terminated on December 30, 1977.

Treasurer Ruth Vervynck notified the Board that Barbara Long terminated on
December 30, 1977.

Sue Neustifter, registc.~ of deeds, notified the Board that Sarah Stoffer termj
inated on December 23, 1977.

Ms. Neustifter also recommended to the Board the employment of Audrey B. Gar-
ber in the position of clerk-typist to begin work on 9 January 1978 at a sug-
gested starting salary of $466 per month. After review of Ms. Neustifter's
recommendation for this position it was moved by Mrs. Bradley that this rec-
ommended employment be approved, seconded by Mr. Neis, and carried unanimously.

Darlene Hill, budget director, appeared before the Board to recommend a spe-
cial adjustment within bracket for Aileen Hadl, an employee in her department
who has served seven years in the budget department. The recommendation is
that an additional $20 per month be added to her 1978 salary which will bring
her total monthly salary to $654 per month effective 1 January 1978. After
review it was moved by Mr. Neis that this recommendation be approved, seconded
by Mrs. Bradley, and carried unanimously.

Kathy Smith, Valleyview Administrator, appeared before the Board to recommend
a change in rates for private patient residénts of Valleyview as follows:

$500 per month for 4 bed rooms
$525 per month for 2 bed rooms
$550 per month for a private room

Ms. Smith recommends that these new rates become effective 1 February 1978.
After review of this recommendation at length it was moved by Mr. Neis that
it be approved, seconded by Mrs. Bradley, and carried unanimously.

Ms. Smith then recommended hiring for Valleyview as follows:

(1) To fill the position of laundry assistant, Sarah L. Guinn, at the
rate of $2.35 per hour having begun work on 25 December 1977.

(2) To fill the position of nurses aide, part time, Debbie E. Watson,
at the rate of $2.35 per hour having begun work on 27 December 1977.

After review of these recommendations it:was moved by Mrs. Bradley that they
be approved, seconded by Mr. Neis, and carried unanimously.

Ms. Smith then notified the Board of the following personnel changes: Jen-
nifer Owens began a leave-of-absence on 24 December 1977, Mary Simon terminatdqd
on 24 December 1977, and Ethel Herren retired on 31 December 1977.

Ernest Coleman, federal funds consultant, appeared before the Board to request
the Board's concurrence in the submission of an application for a continuatioj
n

application is submitted to the Governor's Committee on Criminal Administrati
e total amount of this application is $35,060. The amount to be 'paid by
GCCA is $26,160, if approved, the State's contribution will be $700, and the




